
 
EHS Support and Advocacy for the Communications Industry 
 
January 21, 2016 
 
HAND DELIVERED AND TO RHARRISON@ADEM.STATE.AL.US 
 
Russell A. Kelly, Chief 
Permits and Services Division 
Alabama Department of Environmental Management 
P.O. Box 301463 
Montgomery, Alabama 36110 
 
Attention:  NPDES Permit No. ALR100000 
 

Re: Comments of the Environmental, Health & Safety Communications Panel on the 
Alabama Department of Environmental Management General NPDES Notice Request for 
Comments on General NPDES Permit ALR100000 

 
Dear Mr. Kelly: 
 
 The Environmental, Health & Safety Communications Panel (EHSCP) 1  is pleased to provide 
comments in response to the Alabama Draft National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System 
(“NPDES”) Construction Stormwater General Permit, published by the Alabama Department of 
Environmental Management (“ADEM”) (the “Draft Permit”) on December 23, 2015.  ADEM provided a 
thirty-day public comment period on the permit, and we understand that these written comments are 
timely if submitted on or before January 22, 2016. 
 

The EHSCP is a consortium of communications environmental, health, and safety professionals 
dedicated to promoting employee safety and health, and environmental responsibility throughout the 
communications industry. The EHSCP strives to provide constructive input in the development and 
implementation of environmental, health and safety standards and guidelines that affect the varied 
businesses within the communications industry.  As such, the panel maintains an active advocacy role, 
providing comments and recommendations to federal and state agencies when issues concern the 
communications industry.  It is in this capacity that the EHSCP is submitting these comments. More 
information regarding the EHSCP may be found at www.ehscp.org. 

I. SCOPE OF THESE COMMENTS 
 

According to the public notice, interested persons are invited to submit written comments on any 
aspect of the Draft Permit.  ADEM solicited comments on the following specific changes to the current 
permit: 

 
1. Requirement that a twenty-five (25) foot natural buffer be maintained around all  streams 

at the construction site; 

                                                 
1 The EHSCP member companies include Alcatel-Lucent, AT&T, Bell, CenturyLink, Comcast, Crown Castle, 
Cincinnati Bell, Ericsson, Ledcor Technical Services, Level 3 Communications, Sprint, T-Mobile, Verizon, and 
Windstream Communications.  

http://www.ehscp.org/
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